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Lords of the Blogs – Q&A Session #1 
  

Q&A With Jay (Part 202) 
 

Words of Wisdom by Jay Abraham 
 
 
 
In this Q&A, I answer the following questions: 

• “What measures can I use to evaluate my personal happiness and 
success?” 

• “How can I deliver breakthroughs for my clients and my own business?” 
• “What can I do to entice my team members to sell more of my advanced 

products and services?” 

  
 

Q: “What measures can I use to evaluate my personal happiness and success?” 
A: You have to decide what gives you joy. What gives you the most joy when you 
aren’t working? What does it take in terms of time, finances, or psychology? If 
you need financial security, how do you denominate it? How are you going to 
expand or change your lifestyle? Are you going to operate your business as long 
as you (or it) can at the level it’s at, or do you see yourself expanding it? If you 
see expanding it, how are you going to do that with capital, partners, etc.?  
 
It’s also worthwhile to think about what you haven’t yet done in your life in terms 
of travelling, work schedule, where you reside to work, other businesses you 
might want to own – you want to shake all this up. Life is a kaleidoscope that you 
have mostly the control of achieving if you have enough clarity, priority, and 
leverage. Give yourself time to experience other forms of intellectual and physical 
lifestyle recreation.  
 
Every human being probably needs to change their focus at six or ten year 
intervals. Everybody who has a business, and can afford it, should contemplate 
putting someone else into a small business that could be multiplied with many 
units, but control the risk. Everybody should develop some kind of a hobby. Most 
people don’t know what they want because they’ve never thought about it or 
experienced it, but it integrates into happiness and success. 
  

 
Q: “How can I deliver breakthroughs for my clients and my own business?” 
A: First you want to look at how breakthroughs can be categorized and created. 
You can create breakthroughs in many different ways. You can create 
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breakthroughs by way of your delivery mechanism, or value proposition, or by 
way of analogy, etc. You can create breakthroughs by the way you analogize, 
depict, dimensionalize, and so on. You do this by grasping what it’s like to be in 
the role of your target audience.  
 
Breakthroughs can be many things concurrently that you do. One breakthrough is 
having multiple different elements/promotions/campaigns going to different target 
segments of your audience. When you test different offers, different propositions, 
different ads, and different forms of marketing, and one produces X while another 
produces some percentage of X, you create different results.  
 
However, if the percentage of X result is still profitable, and you do both to your 
list, it’s not necessarily going to dilute your results. In fact, it could multiply your 
results because you’re pushing people who were on the cusp and advancing 
people for whom one theory or premise isn’t enough.  
 
Also, breakthroughs are being able to articulate in words and feelings what 
people have never been able to clearly express on their own before about what 
they want, or what they don’t want, or what it’s going to mean to them, or seeing 
a dimension of implication or impact that’s never been evident to them before. 
Breakthroughs are being able to establish your company, product, position, and 
people as being the only viable choice and being the only trusted advisor in a 
category.  
 
Further, the easiest, fastest, most enduring, most predictable and non-failing 
perpetual way to engineer breakthroughs requires you to adapt ‘funnel vision’ vs. 
‘tunnel vision’, and employ actions and activities that are contrary to their 
constitution, because major breakthroughs come from looking outside your 
current paradigm. 
  

 
Q: “What can I do to entice my team members to sell more of my advanced 
products and services?” 
A: When selling, your team can extol that your company is going to be their 
advisor for life. Once your clients see the power of your introductory programs, 
they will want to experience the progression you’ve orchestrated with the 
advanced products and services because it keeps multiplying their ability to get 
what they want.  
 
Your team can express how each one of the products and services are designed 
to take the client to a higher and higher level, so whatever brought them in 
initially and the impact it had, they can take that impact and multiply it by orders 
of magnitude. That is what each more advanced product and service can do for 
them.  
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The team can further express how no matter where a client is on their life 
continuum, the advanced products and services can keep enhancing and 
advancing the quality of their lives – and to stop prematurely is to deny 
themselves and all the people they care about so much enrichment. If you add 
into this a component of risk reversal, it makes it even more enticing. 
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Lords of the Blogs – Q&A Session #2 
  

Q&A With Jay (Part 203) 
 

Words of Wisdom by Jay Abraham 
 
 
 
In this Q&A, I answer the following questions: 

• “What insights do you have about client services that can help me 
differentiate myself and my company?” 

• “How do I avoid catastrophic mistakes as an entrepreneur?” 
• “What soft skills should I develop to own a larger mindshare of my 

market?” 

  
 

Q: “What insights do you have about client services that can help me differentiate 
myself and my company?” 
A: You can’t accomplish greatness without your entire ecosystem being on a 
unified crusade and mission that is not at all about the generic business you’re in 
or the products and services you sell. Rather, you need to focus on the 
transformative impact your services will have on sustaining the lives of your 
clients once they are installed.  
 
You have to be on a mission to be preeminent. It starts with an attitude that your 
life is service to others. Service is value creation. Value creation is relative. This 
isn’t just to the outside market. You have an obligation to also grow and develop 
your team.  
 
You can hire the best and cry only once – OR – hire multiple people that can be 
grown or developed – OR – invest in the growth and development of your current 
team members. You want to keep supporting your team by showing them what 
greatness looks like even if they misfire, or else they will resort back to status 
quo. Keep supporting them. They can’t be great unless everyone in your 
company sees the connection of what they do to the outcome. You have to show 
everyone that no matter what they do, it creates impact.  
 
Also, anyone who has any client contact in your company, ensure they have 
consultative sales training. If everyone sees themselves as on a crusade and 
mission – where no matter how far theoretically removed they might be from the 
end result they see relevancy, connection and meaning they are a part of – your 
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machine will be more powerful. These are elements of client service that, when 
applied, can help differentiate you and your company. 
  

 
Q: “How do I avoid catastrophic mistakes as an entrepreneur?” 
A: If you’re always doing experiments conservatively, the worst thing that will 
happen is it won’t work, but you won’t put your company in jeopardy. No matter 
what you sell, you have to be focused on optimizing the residual value you get 
out of every prospect interaction, every buyer interaction, etc. It costs so much to 
acquire them that you have to know how to ethically extend and prolong the 
revenue/income stream.  
 
You want to put yourself in the mind’s eye of your market. You want to know what 
everyone else is doing in your field, as well as in alternative fields that are 
addressing your same audience. Look at the top performers ads, websites, follow 
up, positioning, attributes, risk reversals, etc. This can help you avoid big 
mistakes and simultaneously get the best results from your marketing, 
interactions, conversions, initial sales, residual sales, communications, and more.  
 
If you’re patient and you can control your impulsivity, and you never put all your 
chips on any assumption, and you only fund what the market tells you that you 
should (not what you like), you will live to market another day.  
 
Having said this, if all you know is two or three methodologies, you have a limited 
scope of optionality. You want to broaden your scope and know what the highest 
and best upside is and know what will preserve and mitigate downside risk.  
 
Further, there are about fifty potential impact forces, factors or leverage points in 
anyone’s revenue system that are almost always overlooked. Each one of these 
impact points can have a variation on yield, impact or on advancing, enhancing, 
or constraining people from going forward or buying again. You want to know 
what works best and what works less than best. You want to know what is going 
to have the highest performance yield for the longest residual outcome for the 
least amount of time, effort, and risk. You always want to know all of your 
optionality and then evaluate it. 
  

 
Q: “What soft skills should I develop to own a larger mindshare of my market?” 
A: Many soft skills have multiplier effects that are profound in business. For 
example, trust building has a 300% research denominated impact across the 
board. It can increase your sales impact, team loyalty, profits, etc. People think 
other people trust them, but there are denominators and characteristics you need 
to be aware of. The faster you build trust, the faster you close sales. The faster 
you build trust, the faster your team collaborates with you.  



 7 

 
Another soft skill is being fascinating. A colleague of mine has done research on 
being fascinating, and it shows that it has a positive correlation to business 
success.  
 
Another soft skill is charisma. Another soft skill is listening. Most people do not 
know how to master the respect of listening and hearing what people say and 
acknowledging them. Being acknowledged is probably half the challenge in 
owning the mindshare, heart and trust of a prospect, team member, etc. 
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Lords of the Blogs – Q&A Session #3 
  

Q&A With Jay (Part 204) 
 

Words of Wisdom by Jay Abraham 
 
 
 
In this Q&A, I answer the following questions: 

• "Why do you suggest focusing on strategy before focusing on 
techniques?” 

• “Knowing what you know now, what would you have done differently?” 
• “What are some important entrepreneurial lessons everyone should 

learn?” 

 
Q: “Why do you suggest focusing on strategy before focusing on techniques?” 
A: The problem with techniques is they are tactical. They can work for a while, 
but the real key to a business is enduring and sustaining success. This requires 
strategic fortification.  
 
You have to have an ability to have a clearly defined strategy wherein no tactic, 
action, or expenditure is deployed unless it enhances and advances the big 
picture. If it deviates, you are sub-optimizing and wasting opportunity cost.  
 
If you don’t know what the highest and best kind of strategies and business 
models are, and you don’t know the highest and best ways to start relationships 
and elevate your posture, it can hinder your results.  
 
For example, a lot of people offer things for free. Currently, I don’t believe free is 
as powerful as people think. It can be arrogant and ignorant to have to have 
somebody opt-in before they have a clue what they are going to get. You want to 
have a respect for people’s intelligence and show them what they are going to 
get before they commit to anything.  
 
So, while tactics can work, they may have no congruency to anything else and be 
episodic. No matter what you sell, if your actions are not congruent to a long-term 
goal, you won’t get where you really want to go. 
  

 
Q: “Knowing what you know now, what would you have done differently?” 
A: I would have gained very sustained economic interests in assets. Unless I got 
a majority, or at least a high minority of the equity, I would have taken perpetual 
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cash flow from the enhancement of the performance of what they were doing 
now, new revenue streams, new markets, new marketing, or new product and 
services. I would have put almost all that money into stable, single-family homes 
that were paid for.  
 
As you get older, you want assets that will work harder for you. You want assets 
that will throw off recurring, passive income, and at the same time will elevate in 
their net worth or their asset value. A lot of people think they have a business 
when all they have is an elongated promotion.  
 
If you’re going to do this, you have to constantly test new ones and you want a 
portfolio of either many different ones or compete against your own self via 
different derivatives of it. But, again, you want something that will work harder for 
you than you work for it.  
 
If you live below your means, and when you make a lot, you take a reasonable 
amount and you invest a portion in assets that will work for you, that can be 
smart. For example, you can buy real estate. It’s not going to go anywhere and if 
you buy it in the right areas, if it’s all paid for, you don’t have to worry about any 
backfiring from leverage – and it can appreciate over time.  
 
I have friends who owns a couple hundred homes and they have incomes of 
$200,000-$400,000 a month for life. Plus, if they ever got in trouble, they can 
peel off five or six and they’ve got a quick $2 or $3 million. One of them bought 
three houses a year when they were young.  
 
If you have a skillset you teach, you can take 10% of your time and partner on 
things you can control to get interest in businesses. If they aren’t really 
businesses, but rather promotions, you can use the profit to move into assets.  
 
But the point is you want to grow yourself. So many people only care about their 
little niche. There is so much more out there. There is such a spectrum of 
knowledge to learn, and if you really want to be great, you will feed your mind. 
  

 
Q: “What are some important lessons every entrepreneur should learn?” 
A: Here are 9 important entrepreneurial lessons that can transform your business 
and life.  
 
First, you want to respect the intelligence of your audience/market, and not make 
it hard for them to grasp the power or benefit of what you are offering.  
 
Second, you have to understand that value is denominated by the definitions and 
reference model of your market; not you. You may think something is really cool, 
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but your market may not necessarily think that same value. The key to everything 
is value creation for others, but you can’t create value until you know what their 
definition is. Their definition needs to be expressed in examples because you 
may still define the words they use incorrectly. We are rewarded in life in direct 
proportion to the value we create for others, and that value needs to be 
appreciated, recognized, and differentiated so they see you as their only viable 
choice and see you as their trusted advisor.  
 
Third, within the concept of value, is the concept of relevancy. Relevancy is 
dynamic and changes constantly. It changes with the scenario, the person, the 
issue, etc. If you don’t grasp the differences, you can’t optimize.  
 
Fourth, you want to look at situations from a 360-degree vantage point and reflect 
on it from a myriad of different contextual historical and empirical backgrounds. 
This is how you find applications, breakthroughs, opportunities, and more. You 
do all this by travelling constantly outside your comfort zone, studying other 
industries, and borrowing elements none of your competitors understand. You 
have to be nonlinear to find breakthroughs. Travelling outside your industry is 
essential.  
 
Fifth, you can create massive wealth by utilizing other people’s intellectual 
capital, distribution, resources, brand, distributors, facilities, etc. You can 
positively leverage other people’s expended effort. Go deep into power 
partnering, joint venturing, and strategic alliances. Start by determining who 
already has access to the same market you want and will not have any part of 
their business hurt if you align with them. Determine what people buy before, 
during, after, and instead of what you sell and how can you partner (or compete) 
with all of these. You can partner with people after they lose somebody, or even 
compete with yourself.  
 
Sixth, you want to focus on lifetime value and marginal net worth. Many small 
businesses are two dimensional and think in terms of revenue less cost. 
Sophisticated investors look at yield. You want to look at the predictability and 
sustainability of the ROI and determine if someone else may be able to finance it. 
It differs for different sources, different products, and so on.  
 
Seventh, anything you create that has value that you can either create an almost 
unlimited amount of or has a high margin and isn’t unduly rare can be exchanged 
for other value you want or need. You can do interesting things with value if you 
know how to use it and create it. Underutilized value can be used in many ways. 
For example, if you’re an expert you can exchange it for things that can be 
denominated, such as percentages of savings, percentages of profit, 
percentages of efficiency, a multiple sized fee based on a success rate, etc. You 
can trade it for services too.  
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Eighth, you want to understand and utilize the power of endorsement. Somebody 
else has given their life and time to accumulate assets, goodwill, distribution, 
trust, reputation, etc. You can find ways to collaborate with them to leverage off 
of this. 
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Lords of the Blogs – Q&A Session #4 
  

Q&A With Jay (Part 205) 
 

Words of Wisdom by Jay Abraham 
 
 
 
In this Q&A, I answer the following questions: 

• “If you had to give a condensed version of your Strategy of Preeminence, 
how would you describe it?” 

• “Why do people stop doing business with me and what can I do about it?” 
• “I have an independent salesforce. What can I do to optimize and 

maximize their performance?” 

  
 

Q: “If you had to give a condensed version of your Strategy of Preeminence, how 
would you describe it?” 
A: It’s about operating at a higher level of conduct, contribution, and ethos. You 
want to be the most trusted advisor for life. You want to be the only viable 
solution. You want to give people perspectives nobody else does. You want to 
really understand how the other person sees life. You want to tell them your 
belief system and what they should do for themselves whether it helps you or not.  
 
You want to agree with them that the system is not in their best interest, and 
there are alternatives, and tell them what these alternatives are. You don’t allow 
them to buy less than they should, in less quantity, quality, combination or 
frequency – not because you’re going to make less but because they would be 
disserved.  
 
You want to set their buying criteria or use criteria so that they make more 
informed decisions. You want to deal with them on a more holistic basis because 
they have hopes, dreams, needs, aspirations, and conflicts between their 
business life, physical health, family life, and more. 
  

 
Q: “Why do people stop doing business with me and what can I do about it?” 
A: Attrition in business occurs for a few reasons.  
 
First, someone can have an interruption in his or her life that causes them to stop 
being positively habituated, and they don’t come back. It may have nothing to do 
with not enjoying, or even still wanting, your service. They may have simply 
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gotten sick, or travelled, or got a job, and so on. If you can initiate a call or visit 
and say, “You were one of my favorite clients, and you stopped. I’m not calling to 
sell you, but to just see that everything is okay. You know we really value you 
and would love to see you back.” If you just do this alone, half of them will come 
back.  
 
Second, someone may have had a bad experience. If you have integrity and are 
preeminent, you wouldn’t knowingly want anyone to have a bad experience. You 
probably simply didn’t know it. Any number of things could have happened, but 
you wouldn’t want to leave them that way. So, you can call them and say, “If you 
had a bad experience or something was disserved to you that I’m unaware of, 
you should know I would never tolerate that, and I need to know what it was so if 
that environment still exists I can change it. If the person is still here, I can make 
sure it never happens again. But we have a very important belief: The last 
transaction you share with our business must be a satisfying one. So, I need you 
to come back, even if it’s just short-term, and I need to make a proposal that is 
irresistible so I can deliver value so you can never say we didn’t do the right thing 
and that we aren’t quality people. It doesn’t mean we didn’t mess up. It doesn’t 
mean we didn’t offend. But we need to make it right.” If you do this, you will get 
half of them back.  
 
The last reason for attrition is when people really do outgrow your business for 
any number of reasons. But you have to realize these individuals likely had a 
great experience and are wonderful sources of referrals. 
  

 
Q: “I have an independent salesforce. What can I do to optimize and maximize 
their performance?” 
A: If you have a salesforce and they are non-territorialized or independent, you 
would be well served to identify what the sub-factors of their performance are. 
For example, these may be audience targeting, getting appointments, building 
referral sources, certain categories or types of business, certain relationship 
types and sources, certain add-ons, etc. You are looking for who does what 
better and how much better. You want to figure out what they do differently than 
everyone else.  
 
If you do this, three things occur:  
 
First, if you do a Socratic interview of all your salespeople on each of the areas 
they excel at, you can record it, get training manuals done, give insight on it, and 
everyone will get peer confirmed understanding of it.  
 
Second, the high performers can incorporate additions into their process. Since 
they are the high performers, they will improve massively.  
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Third, as you start analyzing it, you may find one person is so much better at a 
function or activity that they ought to be repurposed to do that. If you do this with 
your salesforce, you will get an immediate and sustaining increase. 
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Lords of the Blogs – Q&A Session #5 
  

Q&A With Jay (Part 206) 
 

Words of Wisdom by Jay Abraham 
 
 
 
In this Q&A, I answer the following questions: 

• “How do I balance short-term and long-term thinking in terms of how I plan 
my business?” 

• “What do I do if I can’t afford an expert’s fee, but need their expertise?” 
• “How do I get people engaged with showing up to my seminars?” 

  
 

Q: “How do I balance short-term and long-term thinking in terms of how I plan my 
business?” 
A: All leads aren’t worth the same. All sources aren’t worth the same. All initial 
propositions or premises of offerings aren’t worth the same. If you don’t know 
what different sources, categories, and types of prospects are worth to you in 
terms of first transaction, referral transactions, residual income over a period of 
time, etc., you are likely playing a short game. If you play a short game, you 
really can’t win because you aren’t letting the dynamic of the strategy play out.  
 
You have to have a balance, but you also need a duality. You need a strategy to 
generate cash flow now, but you have to look at different areas that are worth 
more long-term. You have to look at different sources and what it takes to create 
enough value for them in terms of benefit to them and proof of your superiority.  
 
You have to understand value creation to do this; what you think is valuable, they 
may not. This means you have to take on the “You” attitude and focus on what is 
important to them. Look at who owns your market and what they need that they 
will prize above all the other incentives other people may be giving them. By 
doing this over time, you can own markets long-term no one else owns because 
you’re looking at them differently and presenting to them differently. 
  

 
Q: “What do I do if I can’t afford an expert’s fee, but need their expertise?” 
A: Most experts aren’t fully utilized. They have available time and they aren’t 
making all the money they’d like. However, they have expertise that could save 
and/or make you hundreds of thousands, even millions, of dollars, or their 
expertise could help you do all kinds of things.  
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If you can convert what they do to results and give them a multiple of a multiple 
of either their fee or a percentage, and prove to them that the likelihood of you 
executing is 100% - and it’s just up to the likelihood of their execution paying off – 
you can make fantastic deals with experts. 
  

 
Q: “How do I get people engaged with showing up to my seminars?” 
A: Here’s some things we’ve done that worked: 
 
First, we gave people a risk reversal nobody else would match.  
 
Second, we gave attendees $2,000 worth of material that was created just for the 
seminar.  
 
Third, when they signed up we sent them grounding material designed to be 
applicable.  
 
Fourth, we didn’t deposit their credit card or check until 2:00 P.M. on the third day 
of a five-day seminar. If they couldn’t honestly say they had gotten more than 
their money’s worth by the third day of the five-day seminar, we would either tear 
up their check or wouldn’t charge their credit card.  
 
Fifth, at the beginning of the seminar we would list everything we were going to 
do, and at the end we would go through it and ask the audience to vote whether 
we delivered or not.  
 
Sixth, we would let them pay for most of it after the fact. We would tell them to 
pay for it after they profited. Nobody was doing this. All of this worked, and we 
owned the market. 
  



 17 

Lords of the Blogs – Q&A Session #6 
  

Q&A With Jay (Part 207) 
 

Words of Wisdom by Jay Abraham 
  
 
 
In this Q&A, I answer the following questions: 

• “How do I quickly convey to my market that I have a higher level of 
knowledge?” 

• “What’s the meaning of business life?” 
• “What is your perspective on entrepreneurship?” 

  
 

Q: “How do I quickly convey to my market that I have a higher level of 
knowledge?” 
A: You do it by establishing the buying criteria for the client. It’s a criteria that 
nobody else can match.  
 
You can say, “I want to give you the best reasoned, expert advice. Whether you 
buy from me or not, it’s important to us, since we are committed to this 
community and marketplace for life, that you don’t make a mistake. Let me share 
with you the buying criteria we believe anybody buying a __(product/service)__ 
should make certain they include.” You can then explain the criteria and why that 
criteria is important.  
 
You can further say, “I’m not trying to be a manipulative salesperson. You can 
check the other companies available to you, but none of them even offer __(#)__ 
of the __(#)__ criteria.”  
 
Also, if you genuinely believe your service, rendered properly, is going to be 
more valuable, meaningful, protective, etc. to the client, you can utilize a strategy 
called ‘Divide and Conquer’.  
 
You say, “We both know you have a lot of choices. Even though there are 
__(#)__ men and women purporting to offer __(product/service)__, we know the 
ethical ones. They are, in our opinion, very good men and women and very 
capable. They are good humans beings, husbands, wives, fathers, mothers, etc. 
But, we study all of them, and the game they are playing is so different than the 
game we are playing that it doesn’t even compare.” Then, you describe what you 
do differently. 
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Q: “What’s the meaning of business life?” 
A: Most people are hopelessly obsessed with the end product. They want to be 
the biggest company, or the fastest growing, or the best known, or have the 
biggest house, etc.  
 
If they are unlucky enough to get those for that reason alone, and they think the 
heavens will open up, the angels will sing and euphoria will reign down – it just 
won’t.  
 
The real meaning of life is the process. This is as good as it gets. If you’re 
learning, growing, collaborating, and enriching one another, that is what is 
important. Everybody adds value. Everybody is relevant. The question is whether 
you are adding oxygen to life or taking it out.  
 
Ask yourself: Is your life adding value? You’re either a multiplier or a diminisher. 
You want to make people better off. You want to make lives better off. This 
means your team, the people you serve, and everyone you interact with.  
 
Evaluate what you are and WHY you are. Understand the options, costs and 
benefits of doing what you do. Understand the consequences of whatever game 
you are knowingly or unknowingly playing, and learn it. 
  

 
Q: “What is your perspective on entrepreneurship?” 
A: I’m very much an advocate of entrepreneurship. True entrepreneurship is 
adding value, making a difference, and bringing greater experience to people. I 
think entrepreneurship is the basis of everything.  
 
As an entrepreneur, you are fighting a battle. The battle is relevancy. The battle 
is viability. The battle is not compromising your ideals. When you learn all your 
optionality, you realize something important: Most entrepreneurs struggle with the 
wrong issue. They silently torment themselves by wondering whether they are 
worthy of their goals. Their aspirational goals could be financial, personal, 
familial, community oriented, and so on.  
 
When you realize how much more is possible from your time, effort, opportunity, 
strategy, knowledge, etc. the right question to ask is not whether you are worthy 
of the goal, but rather is the goal worthy of you, because there is so much more 
you can do with the rest of your life. 
 


